



Hougham Without Parish Council

13 Victoria Road, Capel-le-ferne, CT18 7LR

Email: cathy.finnis@googlemail.com
Minutes of the Meeting

    Tuesday 12th September 2017, at 7.30pm
Cllr Dave Ash

Cllr Barry Barton

Cllr Eddie Collins

Cllr Andrew Finnis 
Chair
Cllr Jodie Lamb
Vice-Chair
Cllr Don Taylor

Clerk – Cathy Finnis (recorded these minutes)

KCC Cllr G Lymer - Dover West Ward
__________________________________________________________________________________

17/43
To receive apologies for absence; Barry Barton (arrived at 7.40pm) Chris Bryan (illness), Fred Scales (out of town).  
17/44
To identify any member’s interests: 17/50 (a) ministry relationships with Cllr Barton and applicant openly declared before decision.  Decision unanimous across all Councillors. 
17/45
To hear questions from the public: 
(1) ‘How many councillors should there be on the Council?’  – 7  (they’re not on the website – however, explained was looking at the wrong old website.  The new website address is houghamwithoutpc.co.uk
Action: to try and remove the old website with KCC (Clerk/Chair)
(2) Proposed access plea – no decision tonight.  He also has an update from Charlie Elphicke re broadband, AF suggested he gave this after the meeting.
17/46
To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 11th July 2017.  It was RESOLVED that the minutes are a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
17/47
To consider matters arising from the minutes in item 4.
· 17/37 (c) Village Green Inspection Reports received the day after the meeting. 
17/48
To review council’s reports: - 

(a) County Councillor, Geoff Lymer

· Infant feeding consultation but withdrawn after concern from stakeholders/families.

· Public health reform looking at addressing drug use among the youth, but the current problem is with the middle-aged.  

· Broadband issue on-going with BT
· Village hall – offered to help her do the works – need quotes – Geoff Lymer to assist with quotes if needed. 

(b) District Councillor and PCSO report
Fred Scales (meeting in Chelmsford) 
Gretal May has a new role and so will no longer be the PCSO in this area. 

(c) Financial report – Cllr Barton
· Cllr Barton sent through a quarterly report on the accounts.  The taxi service cheques haven’t been cashed since April 2017, (Action – Cllr Lamb) as with the one to the newsletter editor (received relatively recently). Four cheques weren’t cleared at the commencement of the financial year – on statements but not in cashbook (because were in last financial year’s cash book). The two amounts for the stopped cheques from last year had been omitted from records and will be added.  The comment on June’s service charge from Unity Trust Bank was shown in the cashbook and Cllr Barton amended the report and signed it. 
· Cllr Finnis (Chairman) explained the employment position of the clerk.  

· Cllr Finnis (Chairman) explained that the Audit for 2016-2017 has been returned – one box received a comment due to an error.  (Re the filling in of the form, not of the actual figures!)  The Audit is already on the website, and the Auditor’s comments will now be added to the website. 
(d) Village Green Weekly Inspection reports.
No reports have been received.  
(e) Village Green footpath entrance proposal. Cllrs Ash and Finnis
Cllr Finnis and Cllr Ash have received the possibility in brief.  Cllr Finnis to take details from attending parishioners so that a site visit can be arranged. 

(d) Report from working group re clerk’s contract/pension review – Cllrs Lamb and Barton
Cllr Barton has asked for a specific one-agenda item.  Council – to set a date for this before the close of this meeting. 
17/49
To consider grant application from: - Heart of Hougham group for a contribution towards the cost of a more substantial marquee for use at village fetes and future events.
It was RESOLVED that this grant application cannot be considered as it is retrospective and the council questioned if marquee is possibly not big enough.
17/50
To agree action on the planning applications received, including: 
(a) DOV/17/00880, proposed erection of a detached dwelling, means of access, parking and turning, and means of enclosure at Site at Holly Lodge, Crooks Court Lane, West Hougham. 
It was RESOLVED that the Council support this application with the following additional comment. There was concern regarding the access road having a large sweep turn in it, which did not look appropriate for any construction vehicles access.  The applicant indicated a proposed modification was in hand, which if carried out should relieve this issue.
(b) DOV/17/01018, proposed conversion of a garage to a habitable room at Tara, 13 The Street, West Hougham.
It was RESOLVED that the Council support this application. 
17/51
To agree the uses of our newly adopted red phone box in Church Hougham.
Options for use of red phone box to be asked in Hougham Herald (questionnaire/survey) Action – Chair/DA 
17/52
Receive Council’s correspondence.

Dover, Deal and District Citizen’s Advice – AGM invitation
Clerks and Councils Direct July 2017

Audit 

The Clerk SLCC magazine

The Play Inspection Company Stock Valuation (2017) email

17/53
To agree payments: -
· Clerk wages and office allowance


Advised to council

· County Taxis – July £60 and Aug £48. 2017

£108.00
· Village Green maintenance (S. Withey)

£80.00
· Audit Fee from PKF Littlejohn


£120.00

· DD Payroll





£110.00

· SLCC Subscription




£67.00

· Play Equipment Inspection Co


£78.00
Meeting was closed by Cllr Finnis at 21.10
The next scheduled meeting of Hougham Parish Council is due on Tuesday 14th November 2017, at Hougham Village Hall, and will be confirmed during the week before.

